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CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǎƪ ƻŦ  
Edward Manuszak, Superintendent  
 
Welcome Back Newsletter Message from the Superintendent 
Hi there!  My name is Eddie Manuszak, Superintendent of Dundee 
Community Schools since August 1, 2016. I am humbled and honored that 
the Board of Education selected me on a first round unanimous selection to 
become the next leader of Dundee Community Schools.  During the 
summer months the Dundee Board of Education was exceptionally busy 
with a very important task of selecting the next Superintendent following 
the retirement of the former Superintendent Mr. Michael Dodge.  I first 
would like to thank Mr. Dodge for his leadership over the past five years 
as he led the district in many ways.  I inherited a district that is very 
healthy financially with a nearly 22% fund equity of savings.  We have an 
operating budget of approximately $14.5 million and ended the 2015-16 
school year with $2.9 million in savings.  This type of financial stability 
offers the district independence and autonomy to tackle and address many 
issues that exist within the district as I transition into my new role.   
I am entering my 22nd year in public education and have had the 
experiences of being a classroom teacher, principal, central office 
administrator which have all prepared me for my current role as 
Superintendent.  I had prepared a 90-day entry plan which I shared with 
the Board of Education that includes familiarizing myself with the 
curriculum, instruction, personnel, community, and operations of the 
district.  I plan to present my progress on this plan and impressions of the 
district at our Nov. 14, 2016 Board of Education meeting.  This meeting 
will take place at the Middle School Cafeteria at 5:30pm.  Additionally, we 
will be taking this year to look inward as an organization and plan on 
collaborating on developing a District Strategic Plan.  This process is 
inclusive and any member of the public may join us as we begin to 
organize ourselves in January 2017.  I plan on making sure to invite as 
many members of our community to assist us with this process.  It is our 
hope that by developing this plan we will be able to have a roadmap to use 
when implementing plans and making improvements to our district in the 
areas of finance, facilities, instruction, and communication.  There will be 
more information shared about this process as we near December 2016. 
We have the wonderful opportunity of working with your children in our 
schools every day.  One of the items that I have done during my time in the 
district since August 1 is to introduce myself to each classroom teacher and 
talk to as many students as possible.  I am humbled and honored that the 
Board of Education selected me on a first round unanimous selection to 
become the next leader of Dundee Community Schools.  My hope is to 
make the connections between the organization of the Dundee Community 
Schools and the communities that comprise our school district strong and 
lasting.  With your continued support we will certainly make this happen!  
Thank you. 
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 Elementary Phone:      734- 529- 2350 
 August Ost, Principal              Ext. 12000 
         Julie Jacobs, Secretary         Ext. 12002 
 Becky Briggs, Secretary               Ext. 12003 

 
 
 

òDundee Elementary STUDENTS, through differentiated instruction, will LEARN the 
core standards, which will be measured with on- going assessments and supported by 

interventions.ó 
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òLearning Today for a Successful Tomorrowó 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 As principal of Dundee Middle School, it is my pleasure to welcome everyone back for 
another great year. We are all excited to have students back in our classrooms and hallways, filling 
them with energy and enthusiasm for learning.  This year the fifth grade students are no longer part 
of the Middle School building. They will remain in the Elementary until beginning sixth grade. 
The middle school is now a sixth, seventh and eighth grade building. 
 It is our mission at DMS to help every child feel welcomed, connected, and part of our family. We 
challenge our students to grow in academic abilities and to be prepared for success in high school 
and beyond.  Our awesome teachers and support staff spend hours planning and creating classroom 
activities that engage studentsô learning.  DMS teachers utilize research-based best practices, 
analyze academic data to determine current skill levels, and set student goals for growth and 
improvement. We want all students to enter High School prepared for the demands of secondary 
education.  
Communication is key to success for your child.  There are several ways of staying informed with 
our building activities and teachers.   
Log in to Home Access to see regular updates of your childôs grades. 
ñLikeò the Dundee Middle School Facebook page.  We post building information on a regular 
basis along with activities and points of pride.  The Dundee Community Schools Facebook 
page is an additional resource of information. 

Check the information on the district web page.  We also post information on the middle school 
page (click Middle School under the ñschoolsò tab).   

Check the teachersô Planbook pages on a regular basis.  This includes each dayôs lessons and 
homework. 

I am honored to serve as the principal of Dundee Middle School.  It is truly a privilege to be 
part of a community where parents, teachers and students care for each other and strive to 
build positive relationships that support academic and social growth. Please feel free to 
contact me at 734-529-2350 or at aaron.carner@dundee.k12.mi.us    

Welcome back! Letôs have another great year at Dundee Middle School! 
 

Sincerely, 
Aaron Carner 

DMS Principal 

        

 
Middle School Phone:  734-529-2350 

Charles Fuller, Principal     Ext. 13000 
Jean Silveira, Secretary   Ext. 13002 

mailto:aaron.carner@dundee.k12.mi.us
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¢ƘŜ нлмс-мт ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ǎƳƻƻǘƘƭȅ ƻƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ сǘƘΦ   ²Ŝ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ŀƭƭ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ 
ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƻŦŦŜǊ ŦƛǾŜ όрύ !ΦtΦ ό!ŘǾŀƴŎŜŘ tƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘύ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎΣ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜŘ ŎƻǳǊǎŜǎΣ Řǳŀƭ 
ŜƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘΣ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ǊŜŎƻǾŜǊȅ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŦǘŜǊ-ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘǳǘƻǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŀ ǊƛƎƻǊƻǳǎ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ 
ƛǎ ƻŦŦŜǊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ Ƙŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀŘŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŎƻǳǊǎŜǎΤ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ 
tƻƭƛǘƛŎǎΣ ²ƻƳŜƴ ƛƴ IƛǎǘƻǊȅΣ aŀǊƪŜǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ wŜǘŀƛƭΣ /ǳǊǊŜƴǘ 9ǾŜƴǘǎΣ !ŘǾŀƴŎŜŘ .ƛƻƭƻƎȅΣ ŀƴŘ {ǇŜŜŎƘ ŀƴŘ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜΦ    ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ōǳƛƭǘ 
ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ŀƴ !ŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊȅ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅǎΦ  !ŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊȅ ƛǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊ 
ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴǘƛ-ōǳƭƭȅƛƴƎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǇŜŜǊ ǇǊŜǎǎǳǊŜ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŘǊǳƎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭŎƻƘƻƭ 
ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ  !ŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƛƳŜΦ  Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴΣ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ 
ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ƛƴ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŎŀǊŜŜǊ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǇƭŀƴǎΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀŘŘ ǘƘƛǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ 
ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎŀƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǎƻŎƛŀƭƭȅΦ  9ŀŎƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ 
ǎǘŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ŀŘǾƛǎƻǊȅ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜƴǘƛǊŜ ƘƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀǎ ŀ ƳŜƴǘƻǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŀǎǎƛƎƴŜŘ 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ   
  
5ǳƴŘŜŜ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƘŜ CƻŎǳǎ LƴǘŜǊǾŜƴǘƛƻƴ tǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ  {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŜƴǊƻƭƭŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ 
ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŜȄǇŜŎǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇŜǊŀǘƛǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘƛƎƘ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƻŦŦ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƻǳǊ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƛƴ ƘƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿƛƭƭ 
ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ ƛƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƛƭŜ ŜƳǇƻǿŜǊƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ 
ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘǳǘƻǊƛƴƎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘŜǊǾŜƴǘƛƻƴǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ 
ŀƴŘ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎƛƴƎ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ 5ǳƴŘŜŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŘ 
ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ Ƙŀǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ   
  
¢ƘŜ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ ŀŘŘŜŘ ƳƻǊŜ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ ƛƴ ŀƴ ŀǘǘŜƳǇǘ ǘƻ ƳƻǾŜ ǘƻ ŀ ǇŀǇŜǊƭŜǎǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŀƭƭ ƻǊ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ 
ŀǎǎƛƎƴƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎǳōƳƛǘǘŜŘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŀŎǘƛǾŜ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ 
ŜƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘΦ  /ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǎŜǘǎ ƻŦ /ƘǊƻƳŜōƻƻƪǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŎƻǊŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΦ    
  
bŜȄǘ ǘƛƳŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ōǊƻǿǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŜǘΣ ōŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ 5ǳƴŘŜŜ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿŜōǇŀƎŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ 5ǳƴŘŜŜ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
ǎǘŀŦŦ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎƛǘŜǎ ǘƻ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ŀǎǎƛƎƴƳŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ 
ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎŜŘ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  hǳǊ ǿŜōǇŀƎŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ 
ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǇŀƎŜǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎŜŘ ŀǘ ǿǿǿΦŘǳƴŘŜŜŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦƻǊƎΦ   ̧ ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ 
ƻƴ ŀǘ 5ǳƴŘŜŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦ  
  
5ǳƴŘŜŜ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ Ƴŀƛƭ ƘƻƳŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ƻǊ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŎŀǊŘǎΦ  LƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǿŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǳǘƛƭƛȊŜ ǘƘŜ 
IƻƳŜ !ŎŎŜǎǎ /ŜƴǘŜǊΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǾƛŜǿ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜΣ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎΣ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŎŀǊŘǎΣ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ 
ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀƴǎŎǊƛǇǘǎΦ  LƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǎŜǘǳǇ ŀƴŘ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƛǎ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 5ǳƴŘŜŜ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǇŀƎŜΦ  
  
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ǎǘŀŦŦ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ 5ǳƴŘŜŜ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  aǊΦ ¢ƻƳ wŜƎŀƭŀŘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ {ƻŎƛŀƭ {ǘǳŘƛŜǎΦ  ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ¢ȅōŜ aƛƭƭǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  aǎΦ aƛƭƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ 
ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎΦ    
  
²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ Ƙŀǎ ŀƴ ŜƴƧƻȅŀōƭŜΣ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ   
  
.Ǌȅŀƴ {ŎƘǊƻŜŘŜǊ 
5ǳƴŘŜŜ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 

734-529-7008 
Bryan Schroeder, Principal: Ext. 14000 
Debbie Rouse, Secretary: Ext. 14002 

Judy Henning: Ext. 14003 
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Riverside Phone:  734- 529- 3916 
Tom Walentowski, Director  Ext. 15000  
Stacy Hamet, Secretary Ext.  15001 

 
 òRiverside Academyõs mission is to empower students to          

recognize and optimize their full potential.ó 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Riverside Academy provides an opportunity for high school students who are 
behind in credits or who need a different setting to earn a high school diploma 
in a small, supportive environment. Typically, our students have experienced 
difficulty in their home high school with attendance, social issues, and/or 
academics.  Classes at Riverside have low student-teacher ratios and are 
taught by certified teachers.  
Riverside Academy offers: a college prep curriculum; on-line credit recovery 
classes; G.E.D. test preparation; community service opportunities; career 
preparation and planning assistance; Post- secondary program; and work 
credit for those who meet the work experience requirements.  Riverside 
Academy also offers a virtual program for students of Dundee Community 
Schools for grades 6 thru 12. 
Enrollment is open to students living in Dundee or surrounding school 
districts. Student enrollment takes place in August, November and March.  
Selection to attend Riverside Academy is a privilege and the staff is pleased to 
welcome new students to our school. A studentôs acceptance is based on the 
staffôs belief that the student is sincere in wanting to complete high school in a 
learning environment unique to our school. Our program is geared to finding 
your academic strengths and building confidence for success.  Riverside 
Academyôs mission is to empower students to recognize and optimize their 
full potential. 
 To schedule an interview or for more information, call 734-529-3916.  
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VACCINES 
Q: What is as important as eating right and exercise?  
A: Vaccines! Like eating healthy foods, exercising, and getting regular check-
ups, vaccines play an important role in keeping us healthy, including pre-teens and 
teens. Vaccines are one of the easiest ways to keep people from getting sick.*  
      
 *adolescentvaccination.org  
 
UPDATED SCHOOL IMMUNIZATION REQUIREMENTS  
Below are diseases that can be prevented by vaccines. Some of these diseases are 
currently making people sick in Michigan and Monroe County. Letôs protect our 
children and the community!  
Recently, Michigan has changed its school immunization requirements. Remember, 
it is important to have your child protected. These shots can help prevent these 
diseases.  
CHICKENPOX  
Chickenpox causes an itchy rash all over the body and can lead to skin infections, 
scars and trouble breathing.  
If your child is going into kindergarten, 6th grade, or changing school districts, 
he or she must get:  
2 doses of Varicella (Chickenpox) vaccine or have a history having of chickenpox 
illness.  
 
MENINGITIS  
Meningitis affects the brain and spinal cord and can lead to brain damage, severe 
disabilities or death.  
If your child is 11 to 18 years and changing school districts, or in 6th grade, he 
or she must get:  
1 dose of meningococcal (MCV4 or MPSV4) vaccine.  
 
TETANUS/DIPHTHERIA/ACELLULAR PERTUSSIS  
Tetanus causes painful tightening of the muscles, making it hard to breathe, eat or 
move.  
Diphtheria causes a thick coating in the back of the throat, making it hard to 
breathe and even death.  
Pertussis (whooping cough) causes coughing or choking, making it hard to eat or 
breathe.  
 
If your child is 11 to 18 years and changing school districts, or in 6th grade, he 
or she must get:  
1 dose of tetanus/diphtheria/acellular pertussis (Tdap) if 5 years have passed since 
your childôs last dose of tetanus/diphtheria vaccine (DTaP, Td, DT).  
 
If your child is a girl 11 to 18 years, she should get:  
HUMAN PAPILLOMAVIRUS (HPV) VACCINE  
Human papillomavirus (HPV) is a common disease. It can cause cervical cancer in 
females and genital warts in both males and females. HPV vaccine is important 
because it can protect your child from most cases of cervical cancer and genital 
warts.  
3 doses of HPV4 or HPV2 vaccine.  
 
If your child is a boy 11 to 18 years, he may get:  
3 doses of HPV4 vaccine.  
 
QUESTIONS???  
For more information, please contact your doctor or call Monroe County Health 
Department at (734) 240-7800 or (888) 354-5500.  

Procedure for Medication given 
at School    

 Written permission from the parent/
guardian and from the physician is 
required before school personnel may 
administer medication. The necessary 
form is available at each school office 
for parents/guardian/physician to fill 
out. The form states the medication , 
the exact dosage of the medication, 
and the time and dates medication 
should be taken. All medication is 
stored and given to the child from each 
school by office staff. No medication, 
including aspirin, will be given to any 
student without the necessary form.    
If you have any questions, please call 
the school principal. 

 
Lice Checks 

Dundee Community Schools is 
continuing its effort to maintain a lice-
free school environment. There will be 
head checks throughout the school 
year, before and after vacation periods, 
and during times when the situation 
warrants. 
 The most important preventative 
measure for this, and other infectious 
diseases, is continual checking at 
home. Please assist the school staff by 
checking your childrenôs hair for live 
lice or nits often. State and county 
health guidelines call for children in 
school to be nit-free. If you discover 
nits, please call your school office at 
529-2350 and your family doctor. 
Cooperation between home and school 
can help reduce incidents of 
reoccurrence. 

Dundee School Nurseð 
Rachel Palmer 

734-529-2350 Ext. 11013 

Lunch Pricing 
 

        Breakfast: Elem/M.S./H.S.  $1.30 
                   
       Lunch:      Elementary:  $2.70 
                        M.S./H.S.   :  $2.75 




